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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Jim Love, Chair

FLORIDA INLAND NAVIGATION DISTRICT (FIND) SUBCOMMITTEE
Thursday, April 25, 2013
City Council Conference Room A

1:00 P.M.
In Attendance:  Commissioners Gary L. Anderson (Chair),  Lane T. Burnett, Scott Shine; Council Member & Waterways Commission Chairman, Jim Love; Commissioner Ralph Hodges was excused; Waterways Coordinator Captain Jim Suber was excused; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Jody McDaniel, Planning Department;  John Nooney, Recreational  Fishing Alliance; Janie Thomas, Executive Director, Shrimp Producers Association;  Kevin Kuzel, Executive Council Assistant (Love); Marilyn Allen, Legislative Assistant; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 1:08 P.M.   

The Chair indicated that the purpose of the meeting was to continue a dialogue on FIND grants and not wait until the issue was staring the Commission in the face again.  He saw the value in assessing where we are now.  In addition, the Chair underscored the importance of generating public awareness and input in the FIND process.  How best can we generate interest and recommendations from citizens throughout the County?
Jody McDaniel, Planning & Development Department, provided an update on the status of the FIND process.  A FIND Project Timeline had been previously distributed listing projects for the years 2012 through 2016, denoting those projects that were in the design phase and those projects that were in the construction phase.  Ms. McDaniel explained where we are in the FIND process cycle, when our projects were submitted and when we can expect to be notified by FIND (September).  
Though Captain Jim Suber and former Assistant General Counsel (currently OGC outside counsel) Kristina Nelson had been working on legislation to create the Ortega Mooring Fields, Ms. McDaniel informed the Subcommittee attendees that as more and more counties throughout the state regulate mooring fields, the State of Florida has launched a mooring fields pilot program for the regulation of mooring fields.  Four localities in the state have been selected for the pilot program.  The question is, is the State of Florida taking over the regulation of mooring fields?  Until we learn more, the Ortega Mooring Fields project is on hold.  Ms. McDaniel advised the Subcommittee that Captain Suber could better apprise the Subcommittee on the status of the pilot program and its potential impact on us.

The Chair returned to the purpose of the meeting and recalled Council Member Lori Boyer’s suggestion at the April 10th Waterways Commission meeting.  Mrs. Boyer had suggested that the Commission make arrangements to be on the agendas of CPAC meetings.  There are six CPACs in Jacksonville.  It was explained that a CPAC had various subcommittees such as one that focuses on recreational issues and concerns.  Mr. John Nooney shared what he felt were discouraging experiences in working with CPACs.
The Chair asked if anyone had any ideas for other mechanisms to enhance public input on recommendations for FIND projects.

Commissioner Scott Shine brought to the Subcommittee’s attention his position paper on the merits of pursuing FIND funds to finance a survey of boaters to ascertain their suggestions and recommendations for projects to improve boating and other waterways activities.  Commissioner Shine felt that we needed a master plan to determine what’s out there, what kind of projects does people want and how to fund those projects.  The position paper (distributed to attendees) noted that “ FIND offers a matching grant program to municipalities, up to $100,000 each fiscal year for master planning.”
The Chair, Commissioner Anderson, was supportive of a new boater master plan; he  feels that the current master plan is ten years old, the shoreline has changed as have many other factors.  He wondered if we could turn to either the City’s Recreation or Planning & Development Departments to fund a new master plan.

The suggestion was made to make Council Members more aware of FIND projects and opportunities and to solicit their input and recommendations for projects in their respective districts.

Janie Thomas, Executive Director, Shrimp Producers Association, informed the Subcommittee that shrimp boats on the river needed mooring buoys deployed beyond the Buckman Bridge; she explained that  the buoys would provide the shrimp boaters with security during hurricane season weather.  Council Member Love felt that the whole issue of preparedness for hurricane weather merited further study and that a presentation on the matter could very well be something that we have on the agenda of a Waterways Commission monthly meeting.

Commissioner Lane Burnett wondered if, according to the polling analysis of Dr. White’s recent opinion survey (Jacksonville University survey), people did not particularly care that much about any of the projects on the current FIND list, should we continue to pursue additional recommendations for projects.
There being no further business, the Subcommittee meeting was adjourned at 2:45 P.M.

John J. Jackson, Council Research Division (904) 630-1729
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